
 
 
 

DHH Awards $2,000,000.00 to the Calcasieu Water Works 
District Number 12 of Ward 3 for Water System 

Improvements 
 
Baton Rouge – The Department of Health and Hospitals – Office of Public Health has awarded a 
$2,000,000.00 loan to the Calcasieu Water Works District Number (CWWDN) 12 of Ward 3. The loan will 
help the system improve the community’s drinking water.  Through special provisions in the Drinking 
Water Revolving Loan Fund’s (DWRLF) FY 2012 Capitalization Grant from the Environmental Protection 
Agency, the DWRLF will provide additional subsidization in the form of principal forgiveness of the 
amount of $600,000.00.   
 
The loan was closed November 1, 2013.  DWRLF funding will be used to implement Phase II of its new 
distribution system project.  This phase will consist of installing approximately 38,250 feet of 6-inch 
diameter and 12,930 feet of 12-inch diameter water pipelines with associated valves and fittings.  
Construction will be from the end of the Phase 1 Distribution Extension Project along Elliot Road in the 
vicinity of Acadian Acres subdivision to Autumn Run, Prien Prairie, Elliot Ridge, and Barbe Country 
Estates subdivisions. 
 
Congress established State Drinking Water Revolving Loan Fund Programs in 1996 as part of the 
amendments to the Safe Drinking Water Act. The program is jointly funded by an annual grant from the 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and the individual participating states (20 percent of the federal 
grant).  It is administered by DHH’s Office of Public Health.  The FY 2012 Drinking Water Capitalization 
Grant allowed for additional subsidy in the form of principal forgiveness of up to 30% of the loan principal, 
with a cap of $1,125,000 of principal forgiveness per project.  
 
Loans made through this program are low interest and have a maximum 20-year repayment period. Public 
and privately-owned community and nonprofit, non-community water systems are eligible to apply for 
loans. 
 
Once a loan is approved, water systems can use the funds to make their improvements. As the systems pay 
back the loans, the principal and interest are used to make more money available for other communities that 
have drinking water needs.  All loan projects are approved based upon a priority ranking system.  Among 
other factors, projects that address the most serious risks to human health and those that ensure compliance 
with the Safe Drinking Water Act are given the highest priority. 
 
“The purpose of the fund is to provide states with a financial mechanism to make below market rate loans to 
drinking water systems for infrastructure improvements.  These improvements assist the systems in 
complying with the Safe Drinking Water Act and protecting public health,” said Jennifer Wilson, program 
manager for the Drinking Water Revolving Loan Fund. 
 
Kathy Kliebert, secretary for Department of Health and Hospitals, said it is imperative that all Louisiana 
residents have access to safe drinking water.  “This program helps ensure that communities have a source of 
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dependable and affordable funding so their water treatment facilities may benefit from the latest and most 
modern technology.” 
 
For more information about the program, contact Jennifer Wilson at DHH’s Office of Public Health, 225-
342-7499.                                                   
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